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Highway 83 ATV Injury Crash 
 
What: Injury Crash 

Where: Highway 83 mm 94, north of Bismarck, ND 

When: August 24, 2024, at approximately 8:31 pm CT 

Road Conditions: Good 

Weather Conditions: Clear conditions, light breeze  

Crash Involvement: ATV  

Type of Crash: Rollover 

Agencies Involved: Burleigh County SO, Metro Ambulance, Metro Fire, North Dakota 

Highway Patrol 

Vehicle No. 1: 2022 Can Am Defender 
Driver No. 1: Bryce Weisbeck, male, 43 years old, Bismarck, ND serious non-life threatening injury  
Restraints: none 
Charges:  DUI with a minor 
 

Passenger No. 1: Female, 7, Bismarck, ND, minor injury 
Restraints: none 
 
Passenger No. 2: Male, 9, Bismarck, ND, serious non-life threatening injury 
Restraints: none 

 
 

NARRATIVE: A 2022 Can Am Defender was driving south in the west ditch of US Highway 
83 near mile marker 94. For an unknown reason, the driver, Bryce Weisbeck overcorrected the 
vehicle, resulting in the vehicle overturning in the west ditch. The driver and a juvenile male 
were ejected from the vehicle. A third passenger, a juvenile female, was not ejected from the 
vehicle. Weisbeck and the juvenile male suffered serious non-life-threatening injuries. Both 
were transported to Sanford Bismarck. No seat belts or helmets were worn during the crash. 
The names of the juveniles will not be released.  
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This crash remains under investigation by the North Dakota Highway Patrol 
 
 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
For more information, contact:  
SGT Erin Quinn (701) 595-2595                                                                                                                                                  
equinn@nd.gov  

     
 


